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DYCE ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL
	


9 March 2012

Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing to you on behalf of the Parent Council.  You may have seen yesterday’s Evening Express, which featured a front-page story on supposed problems at Dyce Academy.  I cannot comment on the individual concerns of parents, who of course have every right to decide where their children should be educated.  I am sorry to say that various issues discussed by the Parent Council were apparently passed to the press with the aim of attacking the school and I am very concerned that the article painted a misleading and negative picture of our school.

I will now present the facts as I see them.

Dyce Academy is a thriving and successful school and our attainment is above the Scottish average and equal to or better than that of nearby schools.  Of course, attainment is just part of the story and the unique mix of town and country pupils (not forgetting attendees at the Music School) and the strong school ethos of positive behaviour all contribute to our success.  The school must be doing something right, because last year Dyce Academy has increased its percentage of pupils going on to higher education, further education or employment.

As you know, this is a time of major changes in Scottish education and Lesley Adam and all her staff have been working tremendously hard towards implementing the new Curriculum for Excellence program for the S3 class of August 2012.  Lesley has kept me fully informed on progress and I have no doubt that some exceptional and exciting courses await the August S3 intake.

The Parent Council fully supports Mrs Adam and her staff and we look forward to continuing to work with her on issues large and small.  There are of course challenges, not least in terms of future budgets, but we will face them together.  Local councillors in both Aberdeen City & Aberdeenshire have also reiterated to me their support for the school.

I emphasise, if you have any questions or concerns, contact Mrs Adam or myself, and we will do our best to answer them.

Best Regards

Bill Harrison (Chair)

	
	
	



